Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0012/P

	Development Proposed:
	EXISTING TIMBER STRUCTURE REMOVED AND NEW CLUB ROOM CONSTRUCTED AT HURST GREEN BOWLING CLUB, SMITHY ROW, HURST GREEN

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – The Parish Council approves of this development as many people in the area use this facility on a regular basis.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) – The proposed development will not change the traffic visiting the site and therefore I have no objections from the highway aspect despite the apparent lack of any off-street parking facilities. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Hurst Green Bowling Club is located on the southern side of Smithy Row, off Avenue Road, Hurst Green.  The premises of Lakeland Coaches and a terrace of cottages are on the northern side of Smith Row opposite the Bowling Green.  The existing timber clubhouse building is opposite the yard/parking area of Lakeland Coaches such that it has no significant effects on the amenities of the residential properties.  

Permission is sought for the timber building to be demolished and replaced by a slightly larger clubhouse building of stone, render and concrete roof tile construction.  The replacement building would be approximately 1.5m longer and 2m wider than the existing building.  The footprint of the existing building would be entirely within the footprint of the new building.  The increase in the length of the building would be in the form of the projection in front of a larger part of the coach site.  The replacement building would, therefore, have no more of an effect on the amenities of the cottages than the existing timber building.

It is stated that the front elevation of the new building would be either artificial or natural stone, the other walls would be buff coloured render and the roof would be black roof tiles with a flat profile.  Subject to the submission of precise details and/or samples of the external materials for approval, I consider that the proposed replacement building would not have any detrimental effects on the appearance of the locality which is within the AONB.  

Overall, I can see no objections to the proposal.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 2 MARCH 2005














